Non-Substantive Change Request
Control No. 1405-0250
DS-4316

The Department of State is requesting approval to amend the DS-4316, to add another category of physician that may evaluate the patient and complete the form.  The Department is amending the interim final rule that it published June 30, 2022 at 87 FR 38981, to provide for this change.  Specifically, the Department is providing that either physicians currently certified by the American Board of Psychiatry and Neurology (APBN) or the American Board of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation (ABPMR) may assess an individual’s qualifying injury to the brain and complete the DS-4316, “Eligibility Questionnaire for HAVANA Act Payments”.  The DS-4316 will also be modified to reflect this regulatory change.
	The Department is requesting this change both in response to public comments advocating for this addition and additional corroborative information from medical providers.  The Department has consulted with officials at several prominent medical centers.  Based on those inquiries, it appears that the majority of patients who have reported anomalous health incidents were seen by either a neurologist certified by the ABPN or by a physician certified by the ABPMR.  The Department believes that it would be in the best interest of the public and affected community if, on the effective date of the IFR, Part 135 of 22 CFR and the DS-4316 provide that patients could be assessed by physicians with either a current ABPN or current ABPMR certification. 
	The Department does not believe the number of respondents will change as a result of this change.

